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From the desk of Village President Greg Hribal

Welcome Spring!!!
The Bellwood, Broadview, Hillside, Maywood and 

Westchester Fire Departments recently took part in the 
West Suburban Chili Cook-Off, a fundraising event for 
female veterans sponsored by Top Flight Defense.  I was 
honored to be a judge alongside Mayor Thompson of 
Broadview and Mayor Booker of Maywood and thank 
our fire department for their participation.  Unfortunately, 
the Westchester Fire Department, having won the top 
honors the past two years, was dethroned by the Village of 
Bellwood Fire Department this time around.  A big thank 
you to them for their efforts this year. 

I cannot emphasize enough to our residents how 
detrimental telephone and email scams have been in 
our community.  Please know that the IRS, Village, police 
and others will never demand bank account information 
or immediate payment regardless of the claims that are 
being made on the phone or through your email.   We ask 
that if you are called or emailed by someone asking for 
information you would not be comfortable giving, please 
immediately contact the police department for further 
information on determining the validity of the caller.  

Callers that are stating that your income or property 
taxes were underpaid and that you might face arrest, loss 
of your home or worse are ALL false.  Police officers can 
assist in determining the validity of who is attempting to 
contact you.  We are here to help and assure you that your 
call is confidential.  

The Metropolitan Water Reclamation District has 
partnered with Westchester to continue providing 
funding for green alleys.  These projects are important 
for those who currently have gravel alleys and cause an 
increased potential for flooding. This year, 4 alleys will be 
reconstructed with their funding partnership, leaving only 
a few remaining that we expect to have completed in the 
next two years. 

Finally, after several years of being pushed back, the 
Balmoral Ave reconstruction project started in March. 
Due to the extensive project scope such as replacement of 
water mains and sewers, along with the curbs, streets and 
ADA sidewalk improvements, the overall cost of the project 
is $3,250,000, with $1,700,000 being funded by a federal 

grant that is distributed by the West Central Municipal 
Conference.  Having spoken with several residents in the 
affected area over the past 4 years I know that this was a 
long overdue project and would like to thank everyone 
for their patience during the periodic road closures in the 
area. 

Village vehicle stickers went on sale March 1st. The 
sticker chosen as the contest winner was Westchester 
Intermediate School 3rd grader, Sebastian De Guzman.  
Congratulations to him for being selected and seeking to 
kick off the celebration of Westchester’s upcoming 100-
year anniversary.  As a reminder, vehicle stickers must be 
purchased and displayed by May 1, 2024. 

The Village of Westchester will once again host its spring 
shredding event at 2305 Enterprise Drive on Saturday 
April 20th from 10am to 12pm.  It is a great opportunity to 
safely dispose of private documents and paperwork you 
may have at home and avoid those documents getting 
into the wrong hands.  Additionally, the Cook County 
Sherriff’s police will be disposing of unwanted and expired 
prescription drugs as well as safely disposing of household 
electronics (limit one television per household).   

Our public works branch pickup resumed April 1st. Visit 
the Village of Westchester website (www.westchester-il.
org) to view the weekly schedule for pickup on your block.  
Public works have also resumed street sweeping and ask 
that you please observe your street’s parking restrictions 
for maintenance.  In addition to street sweeping, other 
spring and summer road maintenance activities will 
be occurring throughout town such as crack filling, 
permanent pothole repairs and more.

I expect that if you are reading this far along in this 
newsletter you have an interest in what is occurring in 
Westchester. Due to review and publication deadlines, all 
items that are printed in this newsletter were submitted in 
early March.  If you want weekly updates on activities in 
Westchester, please sign up for our weekly email briefing of 
projects, activities and upcoming calendar of events.  You 
can visit the website to sign up or email Annie Canavan 
at acanavan@westchester-il.gov or reach her by phone at 
708-345-0020.

Maywood Mayor Nathanial Booker, Broadview Mayor Katrina Thompson, Top Flight Defense Founder Cassandra 
Taylor and Village President Greg Hribal.
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Fire

The Importance of Smoke Alarms

Smoke alarms save lives. Smoke alarms that 
are properly installed and maintained play a 
vital role in reducing fire deaths and injuries. 
If there is a fire in your home, smoke spreads 
fast and you need smoke alarms to give you 
time to get out. Here’s what you need to know!

• A closed door may slow the spread of
smoke, heat and fire. Install smoke alarms 
in every sleeping room and outside each 
separate sleeping area. Install alarms on 
every level of the home. 

• Smoke alarms should be interconnected.
When one sounds, they all sound. 

• Large homes may need extra smoke
alarms.

• Test your smoke alarms at least once a
month. Press the test button to be sure the 
alarm is working.

• Today’s smoke alarms will be more 
technologically advanced to respond to a 
multitude of fire conditions, yet mitigate false 
alarms.

• When a smoke alarm sounds, get outside
and stay outside.

• Replace all smoke alarms in your home
every 10 years.

Facts and figures about Smoke Alarms
• In 2014-2018, smoke alarms sounded

in more than half (54%) of the home fires 
reported to U.S. fire departments.

• Almost three of every five home fire deaths
resulted from fires in homes with no smoke 
alarms (41%) or no working smoke alarms 
(16%).

• The death rate per 1,000 reported home
fires was more than twice as high in homes 
that did not have any working smoke alarms 
compared to the rate in homes with working 
smoke alarms (13.0 deaths vs. 5.8 deaths per 
1,000 fires).

• In fires in which the smoke alarms were
present but did not operate, two of every five 
(41%) of the smoke alarms had missing or 
disconnected batteries.

• Dead batteries caused one-quarter (26%)
of the smoke alarm failures.

New Smoke Alarm Law in Illinois
Effective January 1, 2023, the updated law 

requires Illinois residents to replace their 
old smoke alarms with the type that has a 
long-term, 10-year sealed battery. This would 

apply to residents that are still using alarms 
with removable batteries or alarms that are 
not hardwired.

What is the Updated Illinois Smoke Alarm 
Law?

• Since 1988, all dwellings in Illinois have
been required to have smoke alarms

• In 2017, Public Act 100-0200 was passed
to update the Illinois Smoke Detector Act to 
reflect advances in alarm technology

• As of January 1, 2023, any new smoke
alarm being installed within a single or multi-
family home are required to be featured with 
a 10-year sealed battery

• Smoke alarms in single or multi-family 
homes prior to January 1, 2023 may remain 
in place until they exceed 10 years from 
their manufactured date, fails to respond to 
operability tests, or otherwise malfunctions

Exemptions:
• Homes built after 1988 that already have

hardwired smoke alarms
• Home with wireless integrated alarms

that use low-power radio frequency 
communications, Wi-Fi, or other Wireless 
Local Area Networking capabilities

Smoke Alarm Installation Program
The Westchester Fire Department is proud 

to participate in the “Be Alarmed” program. 
“Be Alarmed!” is a fire safety education 
and smoke alarm installation program 
administered cooperatively between Camp I 
Am Me (CIAM) and the Office of the Illinois 

State Fire Marshal (OSFM). The program 
distributes fire safety education materials 
and 10-year sealed battery smoke alarms to 
fire departments in the state of Illinois. The 
fire departments then deliver the education 
while installing smoke alarms in at-risk 
homes within their communities. Both the 
educational materials and smoke alarms are 
provided at no cost as a result of funding from 
both the CIAM and OSFM.

The program was developed to educate 
Illinois residents on the dangers of fire in 
the home and how to prevent fires from 
occurring in the home, as well as to ensure 
there are working smoke alarms properly 
installed in homes. By providing 10-year 
concealed battery smoke alarms, it ensures 
that the power source cannot be removed 
from the unit and, if properly maintained, 
will last the life of the device.

The program seeks to:
• Educate residents, young and old, on

home fire safety and prevention methods,
• Reduce the number of fire-related injuries,
• Reduce the number of fire-related deaths,

and
• Identify the reason for non-functioning

smoke alarms in homes across the state.
If you are a Westchester resident and you 

do not have working smoke alarms in your 
home, please call Firefighter/Paramedic 
Brandon Basek at (708) 345-0433 or email 
bbasek@westchester-il.gov.

Fire Chief Mike Mavrogeorge
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Police

WESTCHESTER POLICE BLOTTER
24-00588 
02/23/2024 8:56 PM 
AGGRAVATED 
DOMESTIC BATTERY WESTCHESTER,IL 

45 year old man from Westchester finds 
himself charged in Cook County Circuit 
Court with one count of Aggravated 
Assault following an incident. Elvis A Pena, 
45, was taken into custody, processed and 
then transported to the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood for a 
bond hearing.

24-00614 
02/25/2024 6:54PM 
AGGRAVATED UNLAWFUL 
USE OF WEAPON 
10300 BLK ROOSEVELT RD 
WPD units were dispatched to 10345 

Roosevelt Road in reference to a subject 
sleeping in the back seat of a ride share. 

Officers attempted to wake the individual 
and discovered a firearm on him. The 
subject was also discovered to be wearing 
an electronic monitoring device. Jarail 
Walker, 18, Chicago, was charged with one 
count of Felony Aggravated Unlawful use 
of Weapon. Walker was taken into custody, 
processed and then transported to the 
4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood for a bond hearing.

24-00622 
02/26/2024 5:04PM 
TRAFFIC STOP 
1400 BLK BALMORAL AVE 
30 year old man from Westchester finds

himself charged in Cook County Circuit 
Court with one count of Aggravated Assault 
following an incident. Michael Doyle,30, 
Westchester, was taken into custody, 
processed and then transported to the 

4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood for a bond hearing.

24-00634 
02/27/2024 4:12PM
TRAFFIC STOP
MANNHEIM RD & GLADSTONE ST
WPD Officer on patrol observed a

vehicle perform a traffic infraction. 
Manuel Mejorado, 32, Chicago was cited 
for Expired Registration and Driving with 
No Valid Drivers License. Mejorado was 
issued a citation and Notice and given 
a court date at the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood, IL

24-00655 
02/28/2024 4:31PM
TRAFFIC STOP
CERMAK RD & NORFOLK AVE
WPD Officer on patrol observed a

vehicle perform a traffic infraction. 

Jhuan Rodriguez, 34, Schaumburg, was 
cited for No Valid Registration, and No 
Valid Proof of Insurance. 

Rodriguez was issued a citation and 
Notice and given a court date at the 4th 
District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL

24-00658 
02/28/2024 4:38PM
TRAFFIC STOP 3
1ST ST & WOLF RD
WPD Officer on patrol observed a

vehicle perform a traffic infraction. 
Juanniel Cantillo, 22, Cicero, was 
cited for No Valid Drivers License, and 
Speeding. Cantillo was issued a citation 
and Notice and given a court date at the 
4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL

It is expected that Fentanyl will remain 
the leading cause of narcotics-related 
deaths in the U.S. in 2024, according to 
the documented reports received from 
Law Enforcement agencies across the 
United States. The reports also note 
that illegal drugs impact American 
communities by “supporting violent 
criminal enterprises, money laundering 
and corruption and numerous other 
crimes that undermine the rule of law.”

In 2023 the overdose death rate 
topped 12,000 in a 12-month period for 
the first time, according to the Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention. 
Most of these deaths were young adults 
who had a close friend that led them 
down the road of addiction. 

In 2023, the DEA seized more than 
78.4 million Fentanyl-laced fake 
pills and nearly 12,000 pounds of 
Fentanyl powder. The 2023 seizures are 
equivalent to more than 388.8 million 
lethal doses of fentanyl.

With new drugs entering our country 
in various forms, it’s critical that we 
stay vigilant and educate our children 
about the dangers they face. Even legal 
medications, when abused, can be as 
dangerous as street drugs. If there’s 
ever a moment to have a heart-to-
heart with our kids about the dangers 
of taking drugs or any kind of medicine 
from friends, it’s now! They need to 
understand the real risks involved—
one small, toxic pill could tragically 
end their life, leaving their family in 
anguish, trying to piece together what 
went wrong and how it could have 
been prevented. As parents, our job is 
tougher than ever with the prevalence 
of peer pressure, social media, and a 
wide array of drugs readily available 

on the streets, on the internet, 
and in medicine cabinets. It’s our 
responsibility to educate ourselves and 
our children about these dangers.  

Heroin is particularly difficult 
to quit, even more so when it’s 
mixed with substances like cocaine, 
methamphetamines, and Fentanyl. 
Methamphetamine is a drug many turn 

to for its ability to keep you awake and 
alert for extended periods. However, 
it’s produced using highly flammable 
chemicals and leads to severe side 
effects such as tooth decay, weight loss, 
and an intense craving for more. These 
drugs are immensely dangerous.

In closing, we must all do our best 
to shield our children from those who 

see them as nothing more than an 
opportunity for profit. Learning about 
different drugs and the signs of drug 
use is crucial in protecting our loved 
ones.

Stay Safe,
Chief Daniel Babich

Let’s Talk About the War on Drugs
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Grow

Gas-powered lawn care equipment is 
commonly used but comes with an array 
of issues such as air and noise pollution.  
Now imagine instead that on a warm 
Sunday afternoon, you are napping in your 
hammock when your neighbor decides to 
mow & trim their lawn, with their Electric 
Lawn Equipment.  As you dose you notice a 
soft whirring hum that blends tunefully with 
birdsong & the buzzing of insects.  You notice 
the pleasant smell of fresh mowed grass, 
sweet and earthy with a slight hint of peat, as 
your dreams drift along with the cool breeze.

Time to switch to a new 
generation of clean, quiet electric 

lawn equipment.
Electric lawn equipment is easy to find 

at major hardware retailers. Retailers offer 
dozens of options for electric mowers, 
trimmers, leaf blowers, chainsaws, and other 
types of equipment.  I recommend that you 
choose one brand, so that batteries will 
be interchangeable with different devices, 
including drills, circular saws, flashlights, etc.

Electric lawn equipment is comparable 
in quality and performance to gasoline-
powered equipment, with typical equipment 
performing better on some metrics and 
worse on others in product testing.  Certainly, 

maintenance is considerably less with electric 
equipment.

Electric lawn equipment is far quieter than 
gasoline powered versions and produces less 
vibration making it healthier and safer to use.  
Pushing around a loud and smelly mower 
turns a lovely day into an ecological disaster.

Personally, my family has been using an 
electric mower for over 20 years.  We have 
replaced the battery once.  The device has NO 
rust, with the only issue being a wheel that 
falls off, because of bad design.  As you can see 
above it is rather modern in appearance.  It is 
quiet and has ZERO emissions.  We keep our 
grass somewhat long and thick where it is not 
heavily shaded, which makes it more durable 
& healthier.  Mulching also helps to keep the 
lawn strong & saves a great deal of time.  Our 
String Trimmer or “Weed Wacker,” is part of a 
family of tools that includes a hedge trimmer, 

drill, circular saw & a second mower that 
weighs about ¼ the weight of the Black & 
Decker.  Many other power tools are available 
& all use the same batteries.  This simplifies 
my life.

I like to read the headlines and found the 
following headlines in a document entitled 
“Lawn Care Goes Electric” published by: 
Environment America Research & Policy 
Center

• “Gasoline-powered lawn and garden
equipment is noisy and dirty.”
• “Pollution from gasoline-powered
lawn equipment threatens our health
and the climate.”
• “Noise and vibration from gasoline-

powered lawn equipment are irritating and 
unhealthy.”

• “Lawn and garden equipment
produces as much pollution as tens of 

millions of cars.”
• “Electric lawn equipment is
effective and affordable”
Our home gardens & yards are places that

we can develop far beyond having a nice 
lawn.  The GROW committee encourages 
homeowners to consider removing areas 
of grass & replacing them with wildflowers 

or vegetable gardens, as well as fruit trees & 
berry plants.  This not only makes your lawn 
less work & more interesting, but helps with 
water infiltration, as well as producing food 
that is fresh and healthful.

Electric lawn equipment is up to the task & 
good for our environment, our health, and 
our neighbors.  I encourage you to consider 
your choices and how these can effect change 
for the better.  

Easy tips to reduce Air Pollution:  
• Take short trips on foot or by bicycle. 
• Carpool whenever possible, this makes 

the commute more fun, and functional.  
• Use Public Transit. Do you know 

we can get to either airport using the 
#330 Mannheim Road PACE bus from 
Westchester?  

• Use less power, turn off the lights, setback 
thermostats both winter & summer.  

• Think about your consumption habits…

Please contact me if you have any questions 
or would like to discuss Electric Lawn Care 
Equipment or any of the topics in this or any 
other of my articles via email: LKaufman@
westchester-il.gov. 

Electric Lawn Equipment is 
Up to the Task

My 20 plus year-old Black & Decker 
Electric Mower still runs like a champ.  
Also yes, the yellow slide is attached to the 
deck.
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Village branch collection for April will 
be the week of the 1st - 5th 

May’s collection will be the week of 
May 6th – 10th

June’s collection will be the week of 
June 3rd – 7th 

The Public Works Department will 
collect branches the first full working 
week of every month (April-November)

• All brush must be put out on the
front parkway by 7:00 a.m. on the 
designated pickup day. Branches can 
be up to 7 feet in length and stacked 
with the butt ends facing the street 
in the same direction. If not stacked 
properly, a “restack” notice will be left.

• Again, please put ALL brush out on
your designated pickup day and Public 
Works crews will determine what 
constitutes an open load, which will be 
picked up later in the week.

• An open load would include any
brush that will not fit through the 
chipper such as logs, stumps, and large 
limbs. These must be cut for one man 
to lift. Dirt must be removed from any 
root balls for pickup. 

• Public Works Crews will only pass
through a designated pickup area once 
due to time, scheduling, and other 
workload responsibilities.

Landscapers & tree services are 
responsible for their own brush 
disposal.

Please note the following schedule 
for branch pickup:

MONDAY: From Mannheim Rd west 
to Wolf Rd and from Canterbury St 
south to Windsor Dr-including both 
sides of Windsor Dr. Also Waterford, 
Waverly, Camelot and Concord.

TUESDAY: Roosevelt Rd south to 
Cermak Rd-from Gardner Rd west to 
Mannheim Rd.

WEDNESDAY: From Roosevelt Rd 
north to the expressway and from 
Gardner Rd west to Mannheim Rd. 
Also, Roosevelt Rd south to Canterbury 
St from Haase Ave west to Heidorn Ave.

THURSDAY:	 From Belleview Ave 
west to Wolf Rd, Martindale Dr south to 
31st Street.   

Weekly yard waste collection by Waste 
Management will begin on your first 
regular collection day in April.

Waste Management – 1-800-796-9696
• If your garbage or recycling was not

picked up on your regular day, please 
call Waste Management directly to 
report a missed collection.

• If you would like to request a new
garbage or recycling receptacle, please 
call Waste Management directly.

• If you have large items that will
not fit in your receptacle (couch, 
chair, table, etc.,) please call Waste 
Management directly to schedule a 
large item collection.

The Waste Management’s “At Your 
Door Special Collection” service 
will pick up unwanted-potentially 
hazardous and hard-to-recycle items 
from your home. 

That phone number is 1-800-449-
7587. 

The full list of items may be found at 
www.wmatyourdoor.com/residential.

Street Parking Restrictions
As of April 1st snow parking 

restrictions are lifted and street 
maintenance parking restrictions go 
into effect. Please check the signs at the 
ends of your block or check the Village 
website so you don’t receive a ticket!

Westchester’s Tree Replacement 
Program

The Village has been planting trees 
on eligible parkways at no cost to the 
resident. This replacement program 
does not allow for residents to choose 
the species of tree planted, the location, 
the number of trees planted, nor are 
residents able to opt-out of having a 
tree planted in the Village parkway in 
front and/or side of their residence. 
Please call Public Works if you would 
like to request a tree be planted sooner 
rather than later in a parkway.

If you would prefer to choose the 
species of the tree to be planted, this 
can be achieved through the 50/50 
program. The resident can choose the 
tree from a list provided by the Village, 
and shares half of the cost of the tree and 
planting with the Village. To request a 
50/50 tree, please call the Public Works 
Department at 708.345.0041.

Reminder: As always, residents 
are asked to call Public Works at 
708.345.0041 if an unusual amount of 
water is visible in the street or parkway. 
This could be a main break or water 
leak that requires our immediate 
attention. If after 3:30pm M-F & on 
weekends and holidays, please call 
police non-emergency at 708.345.0060.

PUBLIC WORKS
Construction News

• Balmoral Ave. from Canterbury St. to Roosevelt Rd. is currently under
construction for water main replacement with street reconstruction to follow.

• Wedgwood Dr. Bridge will be closed between Suffolk Ave and Norfolk
Ave. for replacement.  The anticipated construction dates are May 15th 2024 
through September 15th 2024.

Wedgwood Bridge Detour Map

Balmoral Ave Detour Map
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PUBLIC WORKS

• In-House Street Paving Phase I will occur in June on Manchester Ave between Canterbury St and Drury Lane, and on Suffolk Ave between Drury Lane and
Dickens St

• In-House Street Paving Phase II will occur in September on Belleview Ave between Windsor Dr and Preston St, and on Carlisle St between Sunnyside Ave and
Mayfair Ave

• 2024 Street Resurfacing Program

• Alley Reconstruction
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BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT! 
Sha-Poppin’ Gourmet Popcorn

Her dream started with a bowl of popcorn and 
the iconic Julia Child. At just 9 years old, Stacy H. 
Armstrong found herself mesmerized by Julia 
Child on the television in her living room, craft-
ing brandy-flavored popcorn right on the stove. 
Inspired, Stacy thought, “If Julia can do it, why 
can’t I?” And just like that, she did. Her brothers’ 
enthusiasm for her delectable creations steered 
her towards her passion for crafting gourmet 
popcorn.

Cooking always intrigued Stacy, yet it was 
popcorn that truly captured her heart. Starting 
modestly with a few corporate events and some 
online orders, she soon found her niche. Stacy’s 
flavor repertoire expanded, and so did her busi-
ness, attracting attention for baby showers, 
birthdays, weddings, and even from customers 
across state lines and abroad. Stacy attributes 
the growth of her business to the powerful word-
of-mouth endorsements, but it was her relent-
less drive and dedication that led her to operate 
out of a small commercial kitchen in Chicago. 
Her ambition didn’t stop there; Stacy’s popcorn 
reached people across the U.S., Spain, Germany, 
and several other countries, even garnering pur-
chases from giants like Sony and Cartoon Net-
work. Despite her success, Stacy dreamt of open-
ing a brick-and-mortar store where customers 
could immerse themselves in the enchanting 
aroma of freshly popped popcorn. As a proud 
resident of Westchester, she was determined 
to contribute to and be supported by her local 
community.

In 2018, Stacy opened her first storefront at the 

northeast corner of Mannheim and Roosevelt, 
overcoming numerous challenges including the 
difficult task of securing a business loan. The 
gourmet popcorn venture was funded through 
personal savings and sheer perseverance. How-
ever, the COVID-19 pandemic posed a signifi-
cant threat shortly after opening. Undeterred, 
Stacy continued to adapt and grow. By 2023, 
Stacy found a new home for her business at 1917 
S Mannheim Road, thanks to the support of local 
leaders.

Sha-Poppin’ began with 15 popcorn flavors 
and has since exploded to over 130, ranging 
from the classic movie theater butter to the in-
ventive peach cobbler. Stacy’s creativity knows 
no bounds, often experimenting with new sea-
sonings in the middle of the night. With such a 
vast array of flavors, Sha-Poppin’ ensures there’s 
something for everyone. Beyond popcorn, the 
shop offers ice cream and recently introduced 
Coca-Cola products. Customers can also sup-
port the Sha-Poppin’ brand by purchasing mer-
chandise like branded mugs, t-shirts, and water 
bottles. The shop’s annual “El Diablo Challenge” 
dares customers to consume a bowl of Stacy’s 
spiciest popcorn in 10 minutes, a task so intense 
that gloves are required! Among the myriad of 
flavors, the 24-karat gold popcorn stands out, 
boasting real gold flakes, vanilla bourbon cara-
mel, and aged imported salt. As real gold is used, 
this flavor can be more costly than others, but 
those who buy it say the specialty packaging and 
the uniqueness of the flavor make it well worth it!

Stacy’s passion extends beyond popcorn; she 
is deeply committed to her community, shop-
ping locally and engaging with fellow business 
owners. She mentors young employees, teach-
ing them valuable life and work skills through 
initiatives like “Motivating Mondays” and “Skills 
for Life.” Inspired by her mother’s lifelong dedi-
cation to community service, volunteering and 
feeding the homeless, Stacy feels a profound 
duty to give back. In Stacy’s words, “It takes a vil-
lage to make it happen.” We are so glad Stacy and 
Sha-Poppin’ have chosen Westchester to be that 

Village, all thanks to Julia Child and a batch of 
brandy popcorn.

Business Information: 
Sha-Poppin Gourmet Popcorn
Stacy Hawkins Armstrong, Owner
1917 S. Mannheim Road, 
Westchester, IL 60154
Phone: 877-SHAPOP1 (877-742-7671)
Email: Sha-poppin@outlook.com
Web: www.sha-poppingourmetpopcorn.com
Facebook: ShapoppinGourmetPopcorn
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WPTC news and notes
March sure flew by! We are all 

enjoying the warmer temperatures 
and longer days. April is sure to be 
another fun-filled month as we round 
out the school year.

Last month we had our WPTC 
meeting in the WIS cafeteria, it is a 
wonderful opportunity to hear about 
what exciting things our students 
have been doing and what they will be 
doing in the future. All are welcome to 
attend. Our last and final meeting for 
the school year will be May 1st at 6pm 
in the WIS cafeteria.

March’s restaurant fundraisers 
at Wendy’s and Giordano’s were a 
success. Thank you to all who ditched 
the pots and pans for the night, and 
supported our schools.

Students at WPS and WMS enjoyed 
a popcorn day in March, and WIS will 
have their popcorn day in April!  

April kicked off with our POP 

fundraiser! Students will have an 
opportunity to win some amazing 
prizes while they are raising money for 
their schools! 

The spring book fair is back this 
month, students at WIS will be able to 
purchase books April 3rd and 4th, WPS 
will have theirs April 23rd and 24th. 

Parents and Pastries will be held 
at WPS April 25th during their open 
house from 5:00-7:00 pm. 

We will also be having two restaurant 
fundraisers this month. One at 
Mattone’s restaurant and another 
at Jimmy John’s. Come on out and 
support our schools. 

Our last WMS School Store will be in 
April. Dates will be announced on our 
Facebook page and announcements 
are made during school to remind the 
students.

Keep an eye out for upcoming events 
and volunteer opportunities!

Important Dates:
WIS Book Fair: April 3 and 4
WPS Book Fair: April 23 and 24
April 11-  Mattone’s Restaurant
April 22- Jimmy John’s
Please continue to check our 

Facebook page and website for any 

updates!
www.wptc.membershiptoolkit.com
h t t p s : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /

WPTC92.5
You can also reach the WPTC via 

email at wptc925@gmail.com.
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